
































































































JENKINS & KEMPER 
CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS, P.C. 

JACK JENKINS, CPA 
MICHAEL. KEMI"E", CPA 

October 8, 2020 

Blackwell Public Schools 
Attn: Mr. Shawn Haskins 
201 E Blackwell Ave 
Blackwell, OK 74631-2909 

Dear Mr. Haskins: 

Listed below are management recommendations from the final audit work we performed for you. 
Please review them carefully along with the copy of your audit report. We will upload a copy of the 
audit report to the State Department of Education, Oklahoma State Auditor and Inspector's Office and 
the Federal Clearinghouse within 30 days after the presentation of your audit. If you have questions 
or desire additional information, please call us so that any discrepancies may be resolved. 

The following section contains recommendations relayed to management that are immaterial 
observations which are not included in the audit report. These comments require a written response 
from your office to be included in the copy of the audit report that we send to the State Department of 
Education. 

During the audit, we observed the District purchased gift cards with activity funds. The checks 
that made these purchases were: 

Elementary Activity Fund check # 3360, 3398, 3427 totaling $350 in cards 
High School Activity Fund check # 19704, 19766, 19871 totaling $190 in cards 

We recommend, based on guidance from the Oklahoma State Department of Education, that 
the District refrain from purchasing gift cards since they are considered a cash equivalent and 
are at higher risk for misuse. 

During the audit, we also observed when testing High School Activity Fund receipts to 
deposits, three of the nine deposits tested were not deposited in a timely manner. All three 
deposits were deposited more than ten days late, based on the dates recorded on the 
corresponding receipts. 

We recommend the Activity Fund Custodian deposit amounts above $100 within 24 hours and 
amounts under $100 at least once a week, as required by Oklahoma Statutes. 
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We take this opportunity to thank you and your professional staff for the outstanding cooperation and 
invaluable assistance you gave us during our recent onsite audit work. 

Sincerely, 

J e~.;! KUt4.r.£.:{'+:' f.e 
Jenkins & Kemper 
Certified Public Accountants, P.C. 


